
 

  

Hartford High School Alumni Association 
Newsletter       

 May 2023  

Alumni Day Agenda  

Saturday June 24th 
9:00AM   Parade Staging 
begins. Float participants 
meet at White River Elem. 
School (Pine Street)                                                       
 11:00AM  Parade begins 
 12:00-3:00PM  Post Pa-
rade Picnic at  Lyman Point 
Park 
      DJ : Eric LaFountaine  
      Food: Tasty Bites Food         
Truck 
      Beer and Beverages-
from Quechee Pizza Chef    
    (Admission is free.  Food 
and beverage available for 
purchase) 
     Corn Hole Games                             

Class of 1968 **55th Class Reunion** We are planning on a presence in the parade 
with either a float or a walking contingent. On Friday night June 23rd we are hav-
ing a casual get together at the Dales Home Pavilion on the North Hartland Rd 
( Rte 5 South) from 5-9:00PM. Contact Johanna Foley  jsfoley@bellsouth.net  

Class of 1973 **50th Class Reunion**  We are participating in the Alumni pa-
rade with two floats this year. The first is a giant “celebration cake and the 
other will be packed with ‘73 celebrators ! Class members meet at the White 
River School at 10AM to join in the fun. Afterwards, the class will be meeting 
for a potluck at the North Hartland Dam beginning at 1PM. Bring your family 
and say hello to old friends. Follow our Hartford Class of 73 site on Facebook 
for meeting dates, times and special announcements or contact Patty Foley 
McNamara at  pmcnamara73@gmail.com 

Alumni Executive Board Members &Contributors  
Jean( Bomhower) Rowzee ‘64 Alumni Database/Newsletter, Kerry Ellis ‘78 Treasurer, Peggy McDerment ‘61 Mailing/ Memorial 
List,  Rhonda (Davis) Littlefield ‘78 Raffle, Wayne Claflin ‘71 Parade Coordinator, Phil Sargent ‘72 Photographer, Gail (Raymond) 
Billings ’73, Mary Braley ‘63, Patti Holmes ‘76, Tom Burke ‘73, Tess Wood ‘82 ,Jeff Moreno ‘94 
To contact members please email urhartfordalum@gmail.com or write to PO Box 891 White River Jct., Vt 05001  

Class of 1963 **60th Class Reunion**  Our class is planning to have a float in 
the parade, then meet at the picnic after the parade. We will meet later at a  
place to be determined. Please email  Mary Braley   justme_5_99@yahoo.com 
or call 802-738-9754 , Dolly Scelza  dscelza@live.com   or call  802-299-8669 

Class of 1978 **45th Class Reunion** plans. How can that be we are only 21!! :)   
We will be doing a float and attending the picnic in the park after the parade. 
3-4PM we will be headed to Kathy Doton’s house for games, dinner, and dancing. 
If you have not been receiving email updates please reach out to Karen Emery 
Dean at  Karen.Dean78@gmail.com  to be added to the email list. Also check out 
our facebook page. We hope to see everyone on June 24th. 

Class of 1998 **25th Class Reunion**  We plan to have a float in this years parade. We will also have a gathering for 
our class on Saturday June 24 th at 5:00PM  at the Abetti Barn. Please check our Hartford High School Class of 1998 
Facebook page or  Class of 1998 25th Reunion-Alumni  Parade and Gathering  Facebook Event for more details as we 
have them. Or reach out to Kristy Driver at   KDriver624@comcast.net 

     While our goal is to continue the Hartford High tradition of reuniting each year on Alumni day, it is becoming 
more difficult to make it a reality. We continue to have limited interest and participation in the planning of alumni 
events. Most of us are very busy these days and finding time can be a challenge, but if you are one of those who 
would hate to see it all go away, please consider donating a few hours of your time.  
    If you live locally, you could join us at our monthly meetings, or help us out on Alumni Day either at the parade 
or picnic. Please let us know if you’d like to help. It will be greatly appreciated. 
    It takes money to accomplish a successful Alumni Day. After paying for insurance, permits, security, prizes, en-
tertainment, tents, tables and miscellaneous other expenses, we spend around $4500. You can help by paying 
your dues and or giving a small donation to ensure that we can keep our tradition 
going.   
    We hope that you will join us on the 24th of June, to relax and reconnect with 
classmates and friends. 
     As this is our first parade in three years we have included pictures from past 
Alumni Parades. 
        

Greetings Alums, 

If you are interested in getting together with your class please contact your class representative  

1954 Alice Vincent - vtalice2003@yahoo.com                 
1959 Eddie Page - HHSClass1959@gmail.com               
1964 Priscilla Blake- prismnh@comcast.net  
1965 Joyce Perkins—jperkinsmsw@aol.com                  
1969 Carlene Lyons- carlenelyons7@gmail.com                     
1974 Barbara Middleton- bmiddleton56@gmail.com 
1979 Candy York–   ecyork999@aol.com  
1983 Roger Davis -  rckr80s@yahoo.com  
1988 Elizabeth Rathburn- esrathburn@gmail.com 
1994 Jeff Moreno– morenoj@hartfordschools.net 
2008 Maryah Merlo– Maryah.merlo@gmail.com 

Class of 1981 **42nd Class Reunion**  We are planning an event in early  August. Details are TBD. If you haven’t 
heard from anyone on the committee please call Peter Nalette at 802-738-3878 or email Peternalette@yahoo.com. 
We hope to make contact with as many of our classmates as we can. Please help  spread the word! Hope to see you 
then.  
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Gary Clay ‘60 
 

Jason Gaffney 93 

    

     

   

  Hartford Alumni Calendar Raffle 
   This is our main fundraiser for the year  
  (tickets can be purchased on the back page) 

   Class of 52 
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Mark Pippin‘60, Pat Pippin ‘63                           
Christie Pippin ‘88 

David C. Briggs  HHS  1964 
Innkeeper 

www.hotelcoolidge.com 

A Real North Country Hotel 

      Welcome  
         Home 
    HHS Alumni 

  

A Place of Hospitality Since 1849 

Kim Watkins LaBarge 77  Morgan Barwood 2021 

  

 

    Hartford Lacrosse teams both reached the Division II championship 
games last spring with the boys being defeated by Rice in a close game 
and the girls defeating Mt Abraham-Vergennes in a thriller to win the 
first state lacrosse title in school history.  
    The girls field Hockey team reached the state final last fall. This was 
the 19th time the team has reached the title game. They played hard 
all game long but ended up losing to Woodstock 1-0. 
    The boys indoor track team won the division II state championship. 
The first state title for the boys in school history.  
     Boys basketball earned an 18-4 record. This is the best record in rec-
orded history surpassing the 1939-40 team ( coached by Robert Hanley ) 
who had a record of 17-4. 
    On January 30th Todd Bebeau earned his 300th win as coach of the 
Hartford Ice Hockey team. Within a few days two Hurricane players ,
(Ozzy DeFelice and Blaine Gour )surpassed the 100 point plateau.                                               
Congratulations to all! 
     HHS took 14 students to the New England Music Festival at the end 
of March, the most we have ever had accepted. And for those of you 
who enjoy a good concert, the HHS Spring Concert and awards night is 
Thursday May 18th @ 7:00PM in the HHS Auditorium. 
     Homecoming Weekend 2023 will be held on October 13th –14th. 
The Football game is at 7:00 PM on the 13th with fireworks at halftime 
7:45-8:00PM. The girls field Hockey game is on Saturday morning Octo-
ber 14th at 11AM. 
      

                 Hartford High Sports in Review 
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CC Stone ‘67 

  

Steve Richard ‘77 Patricia Richard ‘77  Brian Richard ‘79  
Timothy Martin ‘02  Nathan Dalley ‘12 

 To all our many customers over 40+ years     

                      Thank You !! 

Michael Morris ‘73 Cynthia (Eastman) Morris ‘73 
Michael Morris Jr. ‘00 Jenny Morris ‘01 

Come check us out on Fridays 9-11 

Class of 2018 

Class of 1982 

Class of 1971 

Mr Herbert Wheeler Class of 1978 

Class of 1994 

Class of 1993 
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Steven Davis ‘77, Kristen Connors ‘00,  

Class of 1979 

Class of1964 Class of 1998 Class of 1950 

Class of 1977 Class of 1968 

Class of 1963 

802-296-6669 
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Jaquelyn Boivin Logan ‘40 
Henry G Blanchard Jr ’43  
Loius E. Maxfield ’46                           
Laurette Vincent Woodard ‘48 
Stuart E. Jacobs ‘49 
William Beattie ‘50 
James Cossingham ‘52 
Roger Courtemanche ‘52 
Katherine Burnham Vaughn ‘52 
Mary Lavery Lyman ‘53 
Roger Cheney ‘53 
Glennis Thurston Bartlett ‘53 
Ruth Gilbert Thibodeau ‘54 
Lucille Twiss McCoy ‘54 
Jerry Sacco ‘56 
Carolyn Edith Robinson ‘57 
Harold Eastman ‘57 
Patsy Simmons Courtemanche ‘57 
Norman Remick ‘57 
 

 
James S. “Mick” Spencer ‘57 
Robert Reed ‘58 
Mary Woods Gee ‘58 
Roger Barrows ‘58 
Richard “Dick” Roberts ‘58 
Ramona Flynn Diette ‘58 
John T. Paul ‘59 
Jerry Mitchell Lyman ‘60 
Gerald “Jerry” Mills ‘61 
Robert L. Pregent Sr ‘61 
Druscilla Randall Kuschka ‘61 
Henry S. Koloski ‘61 
William A Lucash ‘63 
Susan Adams Camp ‘64 
Bonnie McKinney Vitagliano ‘64 
Roy Black ‘65 
Thomas Woods ‘67 
Brenda Jacobs Magoon ‘67 
 
 

 
Edward K. Romine ‘67 
Ronald E. Courtemanche ‘68 
Joseph “Ernie” Nalette ‘68 
Bernard A. Braley ‘70 
Linda Sue Thibodeau Harper ‘70 
Floyd W. Fox ‘70 
Colleen Agnes Nalette Crumpton ‘70 
Garry Gove ‘71 
John Dulac ‘72 
Richard Potter ‘72 
Ellen Pyer Roberts ‘73 
Suzanne Ballou Berry ‘73 
Debra Morse Harris ‘74 
Paul Bellavance ‘74 
Dennis Parra ‘74 
Thomas F. Thibodeau Jr. ‘74 
Alan Johnson ‘74 
Cheryl Welch Parker ‘75 
 

 
Mark Remick ‘76 
Melanie C. Durkee McShinsky ‘79 
Rhonda Potwin Dean Robinson ‘81 
Christopher Moye ‘81 
Dawna Fournier Nadeau ‘82 
Michael “Mickey” Spencer ‘83 
Jason Burnham ‘84 
Dr. Robert Cimis Jr. ‘84 
Carey Ann Rice Shepard ‘87 
Renee Barrows Dickinson ‘87 
Todd A. Tetreault ‘87 
Jeremy James Guyette ‘93 
Kevin “KC” Grant ‘94 
Joni Nicole Wilcox ‘96 
Angela “Red” Sweet ‘05 
Mathew S.F. Leathe ‘05 
‘Heather Ann Rescsanski  
LaBounty ‘07 
Sean Hamilton ‘10 
      
 
 
 

Alumni Memorial Roll April 15, 2022—April 15, 2023 

                                                              
    If you would like to contribute please send your donations to Hartford High School  37 Highland Avenue White River 
Jct. VT 05001  Please Write Alumni Arch/Legacy Park in the memo line and  include your year of graduation . 
                                                          We will gladly send you a receipt for tax purposes. 

Rank   Class      Donation 
   1      2020         $2500.00 
   2      1989         $1084.00 
   3      1986         $834.00 
   3      1987         $834.00  
   4      1994         $665.00 
   5      1979         $650.00 
   6      1992         $350.00 
   7      1972         $250.00 
   8      1966         $155.00 
   9      1991         $150.00 
   10    1976         $100.00 
   10    1978         $100.00 
   10    1993         $100.00 
   10    1998         $100.00 
   10    1954         $100.00 
   10    1950         $100.00 
   10    1965         $100.00 
   10    1968         $100.00 
   11    1955         $75.00 
   11    1970         $75.00 
   11    1975         $75.00 
   11    1981         $75.00 
   11    1995         $75.00 
   11    1952         $75.00 
   12    2003         $50.00 
   12    2006        $50.00 
   13    1961         $25.00 
   13    1996         $25.00 

                                                 This year Hartford High lost two long time teachers  
    Mac Hooper  “Mac” ,AKA Mr. Hooper left us in December 2022. I don’t even know how to write a proper tribute to a man 
who started out as a teacher at Hartford High and became a lifelong friend to many of us.  
      Mac was born an educator and maintained that role to those who knew him, long after HHS. Whether discussing photog-
raphy, productions, English or Solstice he always brought useful information to the conversation.  
     A few comments made on his passing included “ you were one of the great ones, one of my favorites, your words and coun-
sel continue to inspire.” A kind ,caring ,and funny man whose memory will live on in the hearts and minds of those who were 
fortunate enough to work with him or have him as a teacher at HHS.      Nancy Ray ‘66 

  We are making great progress on Legacy Park. The arch itself is just about complete with the rest of the pillars, brickwork, and fencing 
due to go up this summer.  
    Once complete there will be a gathering place for Alumni with memorials, picnic tables and benches for seating.  

*We apologize for any names omitted. Please contact us if you know of any errors at   Hartford Alumni Association, PO Box 891, White River 
Jct., VT 05001. or  urhartfordalum@gmail.com 

   Brian Trottier arrived at HHS in 1975 and retired in 2006. His 30 plus years at HHS included time as the industrial arts 
teacher, the athletic director, and coaching positions from varsity girls basketball, track and field, softball and more. He was 
an official/umpire and spent many years of his retirement working the whistle games all over town. His most recent connec-
tion with the school was as the scoreboard operator for HHS football up until just a few years ago. Mr. Trottier dedicated his 
adult life to serving his community and generations of Hurricanes are better for having worked with him.  Jeff Moreno ‘94 
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Phil Sargent ‘72  

Wayne Josler ‘80, Doug Josler ‘86   Pete Schaal ‘65, Todd Schaal ‘88, Chester Fox ‘01 

 
 

Jen Weatley ‘08, Kim Wilcox ‘06,  Denise Bouchard ‘81,  
Aidan Brooks ‘21, Haley Clough ‘22,  Zoe Pfeiffer ‘21, 
Kelsey Eastman ‘09, Jess  Potter ‘03, Caitlin Gaudes ‘19,   
Daisy Phelps ’20,  Dave Rule ’22,  Harrison Gaudes ’22,  
Cam Luca ’20,  Shanan Hamilton ’16,  Rachel Seaves ’16,  
 Alan Dunn ’11,  Casey Sykes ’09,  Katie Hanscom ‘03, 
Jenny Barton ‘02, Jason Rogers’05 

5813 Woodstock Road 
802-295-8500 
Publichousevt.com 

Brendon Blood ‘93 

 

Class of 1990 

Class of 1974 
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Hartford Alumni Association 
PO Box 891 
White River Jct., VT  05001 

                                                        Dues and Donations  
       
Name:                                                                               Maiden Name: ___________________________ 
 
Address_____________________________________________________Phone:_____________________  
    
City/State/Zip: _________________________________________________________ Graduation Year:   _____  
  
Email: ____________________________________________      Newsletter Preference:  Mail  Email (circle one ) 
 
  (If we have your email on file you will receive your newsletter electronically unless you inform us that you would  pre-
fer a copy be mailed to you. For every newsletter sent by email we have an additional dollar to use for scholarships 
and projects) 
       Dues Enclosed (recommended $10.00 annually): Other donations  $10, $20, $50,  $______ 
 
      # of Alumni Raffle tickets needed _____   at  $10.00  per ticket  _______ 
_ 
   Please consider paying your annual dues. The Alumni Association is completely dependent on 
your support. All money received covers the cost of Alumni Day, Scholarships, the newsletter and 
any additional events and projects during the year.  
    
PLEASE MAIL VOUCHER AND CHECK PAYMENT  TO 
HHS Alumni Association                                 or our PAYPAL Account: dues@hhsvtalumni.org 
PO Box 891                                                   if using PAYPAL please consider paying $11.00 to cover processing costs  
White River Jct. VT 05001     

Find us on facebook     Hartford High School Alumni (VT)  or    You Know you grew up In Hartford, Vermont if       

 Alumni information can also be found on the  Hartford High School website at    HHSVT.com                            
Click About  then Hartford Alumni Association .  If your name , address or email has changed recently don’t 
forget to let us know so that we can keep the database updated. If you have friends or siblings who are 
Hartford Alumni and don’t receive the newsletter please tell them to send their information to us at                                                
urhartfordalum@gmail.com 

WE THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT! 


